

March 24, 2017

Chuck Cogburn
Oregon Department of Justice
1162 Court Street NE
Salem, OR 97301-4096

Dear Mr. Cogburn:

The Oregon Criminal Justice Division and the Oregon Titan Fusion Center are key partners in helping to make the University of Oregon a safer campus. Safety and Risk Services staff from the University of Oregon Police Department and Emergency Management program have and continue to work closely with OCJD staff on planning for special events on campus.

In 2008, 2012, and 2016, Fusion Center staff participated in the planning process for the public safety elements of the US Olympic Track and Field Trials held at Hayward Field on the University of Oregon campus. In addition to planning, their staff have worked both in the field and in the emergency operations center during the Trials providing valuable insight and resources to assist the public safety committee.

In addition, OCJD frequently shares information and resources and provides training opportunities that university staff have been able to participate in. Safety and Risk Services staff looks forward to continued partnership with the division.

Sincerely

Andre Le Duc

Chief Resilience Officer and Associate Vice President for Safety and Risk Services University of Oregon